
American Legion 
Jeremy E. Ray Post 324 

Jersey Village, TX 
 

April 14, 2022 

Regular Meeting – Minutes  
 

Commander Stefanie Otto called the meeting to order at 1600 hours.  There were 8 
officers present:  
 Commander Stefanie Otto 
 Vice Commander David Pyke 
 Finance Officer Jimmy Baughman 
 Adjutant Larry Dick 
 Service Officer Bill Brown 
 Sgt-at-Arms Wayne Huebner 
 Chaplin Richard Ater 
 Historian Robert Howard 
    
And 10 other members for a total of 18 members and 3 guests veterans.  A quorum 
was met and the meeting continued.  
 
Minutes:  
 Adjutant Larry Dick read the minutes from the March minutes.  Bill Brown 
made a motion to accept the minutes and it was seconded by David Pyke.  Motion 
passed and was approved by membership. 
 
Finance Report: 
 Finance Officer Jimmy Baughman reported that the available funds of Post 
324 were $13,167.35 as of April 14, 2022.  Motion to accept the finance report 
pending further audit was made by Wayne Huebner and seconded by Bill Brown.  
Motion passed and was approved by membership. 
 
Commander Otto introduced Willie Washington – Marines, transferring to Post 324 
and also three Korean War veterans. 
 
Committees  
 Items discussed: 
  Spring Convention – Post 324 was the top Post 
  Robert Howard mentioned the importance of the veteran’s military 
stories. 
   
    
 
 
 
 
 
 



New Business 
 June meeting is 2nd Quarter – Grace After Fire 
 Boy’s State 
 Officer of the Quarter will be in April 18th at Jersey Village - 7pm 
 Next monthly meeting will be Sunday, May 15th due to Mother’s Day 
 Mike Lacey say’s that tinnitus will no longer be VA 10% claim after April 15th. 
 
Good of the Legion 
 We made 100% Membership for the 5th year in a row. 
   
Adjourn: 
 There being no other business and to enable us to celebrate Wayne 
Huebner’s anniversary of 50 years membership, David Pyke motion to close the 
meeting and Jimmy Baughman seconded the motion.  Motion passed and was 
approved by membership. 
 
The meeting was adjourned at approximately 1630 hours. Our next scheduled 
meeting will be on Sunday, May 15 at 1600 hours (4pm) at VFW 8905, HWY 290 next 
to Carl’s BBQ. 
 
Respectfully Submitted: 
Larry Dick 
Adjutant 


